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THE BELT RAILWAY COMPANY OF CHICAGO  
Office of the Transportation Department 

 
 

 

 

TRANSPORTATION NOTICE  

#2022-042 
Effective 0001, Friday, November 18, 2022 

  
To: ALL CONCERNED     

 

Subject:    Holiday Board 

 

The Belt Railway Company of Chicago, at the request of the SMART-Transportation Division, has 
agreed to establish a Holiday Layoff Board to be utilized by employees during selective holidays.  
The purpose of the Holiday Board is to provide the opportunity for SMART members to lay off 
with permission and without jeopardizing their Holiday pay in order to spend time with their 
families during selective Holidays.  The responsibility of marking off and marking back up is the 
sole responsibility of the employees awarded a position on the Holiday Board.  The Holiday Board 
is established on a trial basis and may be discontinued at any time by either party. 
 
The Holiday Board is now open for bid. 

 Applications are to be made directly to Chris Votteler via e-mail at smart1597vgc@gmail.com.     

Do not make application by contacting the Crew Caller. 

 
The Holiday Bulletin Board will close at 23:59 on Tuesday, November 22, 2022. 

------ 
Ten (10) slots are available for the Thanksgiving Day Holiday, Thursday, November 24, 2022. 
 
Ten (10) slots are available for the day after the Thanksgiving Day Holiday, Friday, November 25, 
2022. 
 
Once the Holiday Board Bulletin closes, applications will no longer be accepted.   

Placement on the Holiday Board will be based on seniority order at the direction of the SMART-

Transportation Division representative 

mailto:smart1597vgc@gmail.com
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Terry Hartwig 
Terminal Superintendent  
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